

Headteacher: Ms C Jones
Deputy Headteacher: Mr T Larkham

## **Coleham Primary School**

For every child, an Excellent Education

Greyfriars Road, Shrewsbury, Shropshire, SY3 7EN

**T**: 01743 362668

**E:** admin@col.318education.co.uk **W:** www.colehamprimary.co.uk

Twitter: @colehamprimary

23<sup>rd</sup> September 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

It is hard to believe that we have nearly reached the end of September, as the nights start to draw in and the weather gets a little cooler. School remains as busy as ever with various activities going on this week, including: trips out, swimming, forest school lessons and much more!

This week, I have thoroughly enjoyed visiting many classrooms around school to watch the children at work and I have been so impressed to see the children working so hard. They have all settled into their new classrooms really well and are now used to the new routines and their new teachers.

Last Saturday, we enjoyed our annual "September Social", which was organised by Miss Othen. We were delighted to see so many of you there and I would like to thank all of the parent volunteers and staff who worked so hard and gave up their time to man stalls to ensure that we all had a fun-filled day. The Year 6 parents did an amazing job in the kitchen cooking all the burgers! We managed to raise over £1500 to buy new gymnastics equipment for the school but, more importantly, the event was a lovely opportunity for us all to socilaise with each other once again.

Moving forward, we are looking forward to our annual Harvest Festival on 3<sup>rd</sup> October. Rev. Fi Iddon from Holy Trinity Church will be coming in to lead our assembly and talk to the children about the festival. We are also going to be collecting food items and toiletries for the Shrewsbury Food Bank; we very much hope that you will be able to donate to this fantastic charity. Suitable item could be:

- tinned fruit / meats
- tinned main meals / beans etc
- rice / pasta
- UHT milk
- toothpaste/toothbrushes
- shower gel, shampoo,
- deodorant
- toilet paper, nappies
- laundry tablets

I hope that you all have a lovely weekend.

Yours sincerely,

C.V.Jones

Claire Jones Headteacher

